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Cop Wants Ex-Fire Commissioner’s Son Arrested Over
Altercation

Internal affairs divisions from Chicago police and fire depaftments probe alleged altercation during riverfront rescue.

By Rebert Herguth/BGA and Fran Spielman/Sun-Times
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Mayor Rahm Emanuel's plan to merge the marine units of the Chicago Police Department and Chicage Fire Department
is off to a rocky start.

A Chicago police officer is demanding the arrest of the fire-captain son of a former fire commissioner who allegedly
slammed the officer to the ground during a Nov. 1 river rescue, according to a joint investigation by the Chicago Sun-
Times and the Better Government Association.

The apparent turf battle did not impede the early-morning rescue of two men
who apparently had fallen in to the water near Goose Island. The alleged
aggressor was fire Capt. Mark Altman, son of former Chicago Fire
Commissioner Edward Altman. The victim was Chicago police Officer Joseph
J. Smith.

“He grabbed me and slammed me backwards, and | fell on the ground. He
unlawfully put his hands on me. That is a battery. He should be arrested for
that," said Smith, who is assigned to the police Marine Unit.

“| was totally shocked by this. My intention was to save two people. That was
taken away from me by that particular fireman. | later found out he's a
politically connected fireman. That doesn't change the facts. | am a good guy.
| just want justice to be done and fairness.”

Earlier this week, Altman, a captain assigned to the fire department's Squad
One, the door at his Side home and said the Nov. 1
incident — now being investigated by the Internal Affairs Divisions of both
departments — "really was" overblown.

He refused to discuss specifics, telling a BGA investigator, "You have to go through the Fire Department.”

Fire Department spokesman Larry Langford would confirm only that the incident was the subject of an internal
investigation.

Sources familiar with the investigation said Altman was carrying out a battalion chief's order to "gét people away" from the
riverfront who were "not wearing safety vests” and therefore were "not properly attired for the rescue.”

There is no indication that Altman had been drinking, and he has not been tested for either alcohol or drugs, the sources
said.

Adding further intrigue to the incident is a Nov. 9 e-mail to Fire Department brass from District Chief Joshua Dennis,

executive assistant o current Fire Commissioner Robert Hoff. It states, "Per the Fire Commissioner, no correspondence,
documents, interviews or other requests from the inspector general shall be honored unless approved by the Fire
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